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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST 

MEETING ON MONDAY 13 July 2020

AT 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

MINUTES 
1. Welcomes and Apologies

Present:

Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair)
Dr Dennis Cox (DC)

Mr Rod Smith (RS).  
Ms Jane Hamilton (JH)
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL), 

Apologies had been received from Mr Crispin Clay (CC), Mrs Val Bethell (VB) and 

Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer).

The meeting was declared quorate. 
A conflict of interest was declared relating to a grant in favour of the Dunwich Parish Meeting, which was to be approved formally at the meeting, agreement having been reached by e-mail in advance.  As Chair of the DPM, RS did not take any part in this decision.
2. Minutes of Meetings on 9th March & e-mail meeting of 11th May 2020

There was no physical meeting on 11 May 2020 due to the Coronavirus restrictions. However, minutes were produced to cover the actions and comments made via e-mail. For this reason the minutes from the last two meetings were approved without alteration. A.P.  JL to update the website with the approved minutes
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

All matters arising were covered within the agenda topics.
4. Clerk’s Report

A number of items from the report were included under item 5 of this agenda. 
Quotes had been received from Chris Spall to trim the holly, walnut and oak at the Spinney, which all looked reasonable.  This work was approved by Trustees unanimously.  C Spall had also suggested taking out the conifers at MD2, rather than trimming them.  Removal was what Sarah Donovan had asked for originally.  The Trustees were content for the conifers to be trimmed or taken out, as the quote was the same for either job.  A.P. C Spall to be asked to check with S Donovan regarding which solution she preferred, and to proceed on that basis.
5. Car Park/Beach

The beach rubbish bin competition had stalled due to the Coronavirus outbreak.  The Trust had received 2 fine entries so far.  The competition needed to be revived possibly looking wider than Dunwich itself, and an announcement would be made at a public meeting at some later date.  

NM had obtained the second warning sign about the winches, and hoped that CC could take down the illegible one and replace it.  A.P.  CC to remove the old sign and erect the new one. 

As detailed in the March minutes, NM had a spare key to the marsh gate. This had been passed on to Christian Elsley to keep, in case of emergency.  

6. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters

The Accounts were finalised except for a couple of very minor errors. On the understanding that these would be corrected they were approved.  Approval was proposed by NM, seconded by GA and approved unanimously. 
Trustees also agreed to use Ensors again as DTT’s accountants. Proposed by GA, seconded by RS and approved unanimously 

7. Governance

NM had reviewed all the policies and risk assessment and made some small amendments. These were mostly the dates and Trustee names. However, a reference to the effects of COVID-19 had been included in the risk assessment, reserves policy and investment policy.  

The amendments were approved unanimously.  A.P.  JL  to update the electronic copies of the policies and put the 2020 versions up on the DTT website.
NM asked the meeting if anyone had any ideas for suitable candidates to become new Trustees, as the appointment of DTT trustees was on the agenda for the DPM meeting on 24 July. If there were no candidates, DTT could co-opt from outside the village.    

Due to the ongoing Covid 19 epidemic Trustees discussed whether to rearrange the Open Meeting or postpone it for this year, and decided unanimously to postpone the meeting until next year. A.P. JL to update the ‘Open Session’ page on the website.
8.  Housing

This section was reported in the Confidential Minutes

9.  Grants

This section was reported in the Confidential Minutes

10.  AOB  

A resident had complained to NM that off-road cyclists had been using the permissive path.  In conversation NM agreed that this was a potential worry, but also felt that a ‘no cycling’ sign could be construed as a challenge.  Trustees agreed that vigilance was needed and confronting cyclists civilly should help.
Dylan Bakker had mown the orchard and brought to the Trustees’ attention that the perimeter also needed trimming. Trustees approved this new piece of work.  A discussion was then held about the path round the ‘Wilderness’ as it was becoming impassable. Trustees decided to leave this until the brambles had finished fruiting, and then to organise a working party at the next meeting. 
James Darkins of the Walberswick Common Lands Charity had approached the Trust about a spate of anti-social behaviour that they had been suffering. They thought that to some extent this might be a by-product of lock-down and furlough, whilst it also could have been an acceleration of a trend that had been going on for some time.  Their primary interest was to see if Dunwich suffered from similar problems. They suggested that if it was a shared problem, this might be an opportunity for the communities to collaborate.  In response, JL had relayed NM’s comments that Dunwich had seen this behaviour and suggested approaching the Police Rural Crime Team for advice. A.P. JL to e-mail Mr Darkins to enquire whether and how they would like to take a joint approach forward. 
Next meeting 14 September 2020, 6 pm.

Signed: …......................................................   Dated: …....................................

